

Community Healthcare West serving Galway, Mayo

Oifig an Phríomh-Oifigigh

Cúram Sláinte Phobail, Iarthar, Bloc B, Campas Ospidéil Páirc Mheirlinne, Gaillimh, H91 N973. T: 091 775404 R: CHO.West@hse.ie

Office of the Chief Officer

Community Healthcare West, Block B, Merlin Park Hospital Campus, Galway, H91 N973. Tel: 091 775404 Email: CHO.West@hse.ie

18th September 2019

Éamon Ó Cuív TD Dail Eireann. Kildare Street. Dublin 2.

Re: PQ 41477/19

To ask the Minister for Health the number of positions in the CHO2 health service in the western region in which applicants have received offers of a post but were subsequently informed by the HSE that the position is on hold due to budgetary restraints and continues to require the approval from the National Director; the quarter in each case during which the offer of a position was initially made; and if he will make a statement on the matter.

Dear Deputy Ó Cuív,

I refer to PQ ref 41477/19 uploaded on the PAD system on 7<sup>th</sup> October and due for response by 24<sup>th</sup> October 2019 concerning the number of positions in the CHO2 health service in the western region in which applicants have received offers of a post but were subsequently informed by the HSE that the position is on hold due to budgetary restraints and continues to require the approval from the National Director; the quarter in each case during which the offer of a position was initially made.

The HSE has been requested to respond to you directly regarding this matter. The following outlines the current position.

2019 Qtr 2 - 4 applicants that had been offered posts by CHO2 and were subsequently informed by letter/email that the position was on hold due to budgetary restraints and continue to require approval. General telephone queries were received regarding the above, these are not quantifiable.

Additionally please note the following:

National Recruitment Service do not report such actions to us, so we are not in a position to include their activity in the above.

I trust this information is of assistance to you, but should you have any further queries, please contact me

Yours sincerely

Siobhan Moran,

Head of Human Resources, Community Healthcare West

St. Mary's Headquarters, Castlebar,

Co. Mayo